
 
 

  
Slate of Nominees to be Presented at the Girl Scouts of the Chesapeake Bay (GSCB)  
Council Annual Meeting 
Wednesday, April 19, 2023 
Delaware Technical & Community College – Terry Campus 
Del-One Conference Center  
100 Campus Drive - Dover, DE 
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The Board Development Committee (BDC) presents the following slate of candidates for the Board of Directors and 
Board Development Committee.   
 

Current members of the Board Development Committee (BDC) are Vanessa Phillips, Chair, Greg Fogarty, Bonnie 
Meszaros, Nathalie Princilus, Serena Wilson-Archie, Ellen Whitman, and Kim Ziolkowski. 
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Temeka Easter Rice, CDP ®, Chair (1st Term): 
Temeka Easter Rice is an award-winning Senior Digital Marketing Leader. She leverages her unique marketing and 
human resources background to help executives and entrepreneurs use the power of storytelling to create 
memorable and authentic brand experiences that customers and employees will never forget.  
  
With over 20 years of experience in the financial services industry, Temeka has worked for leading brands, 
including Vanguard, Sallie Mae and Edward Jones, in marketing, brand, social media, relationship management, and 
more.  
 

Temeka earned undergraduate degrees in Accounting and Business Administration, a Master of Science degree in 
Human Resource Management and a graduate certificate in Digital Marketing Strategies from Kellogg School of 
Management at Northwestern University. In 2018 and 2019, she earned the Governor's Financial Literacy Award 
and won the Platinum Hermes Creative Award in 2017 and 2018, consecutively. She also was recognized as one of 
Delaware's Top 40 under 40 in 2015 and recently earned a Certified Diversity Practitioner (CDP ®) designation.  
  
A Girl Scouts of the Chesapeake Bay board member since 2019, Temeka serves as the Board Secretary for Big 
Brothers Big Sisters of Delaware, the Scholarship Committee Chairperson for Emerging Pearls Foundation, and the 
former Chair of the Girl Scouts of Chesapeake Bay Finance Committee. Temeka is also an active member of Alpha 
Kappa Alpha Sorority, Inc. 
  
Temeka resides in Wilmington with her husband, George and teenage son, Adrian, and two German Shepherds. 
Their daughter, Taylor, is a college student and former Girl Scout. 
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Stacy Conn, 1st Vice Chair (1st Term): 
Stacy has been involved with Girl Scouting as a girl, a volunteer and has previously served as her daughter’s troop’s 
Cookie Mom. In her spare time, she is the Head of Partner & Product Marketing at Barclays. She has spent much of 
her distinguished career in marketing, product development, and profit and loss management. She holds a 
Bachelor of Business Administration from the University of Notre Dame and resides in North Wilmington with her 
family (husband Doc, daughter Mairin, bonus daughter Cassedy, and son Conner). On weekends, you can find her 
on the soccer fields. In addition to her service to girls and Girl Scouting, Stacy has been a key driver of Barclays’ 
investment in the University of Delaware’s Lerner College of Business and Economics’ Women’s Leadership Forum 
which focuses on developing a woman’s leadership potential.  Currently, Stacy is a board member of the Girl Scouts 
of the Chesapeake Bay and a perennial volunteer at Barclays’ Make A Difference Day, which mentors high school 
students focusing on resume writing and developing a personal brand. 
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Vanessa Fisher (1st Term): 
Vanessa Fisher is the Director of Student Support Services for Nativity Preparatory School of Wilmington. She 
devotes her expertise as a behavioral expert to helping students shine and transition into a future filled with endless 
possibilities.  
 

Vanessa's experience as a case manager, therapist, and social worker has filled her desire to serve, embrace 
community, and understand the impact of involvement. She understands the power of championing our youth and 
the need to embrace change.  
 

Vanessa was a Girl Scout and an Alumni of the Gamma Sigma Sigma, a sorority founded by Girl Scouts at her alma 
mater, Florida A&M University. She is a fellow in the 2023 cohort of Leadership Delaware.  
 

Vanessa resides in Wilmington, DE, with her German Shepherd, Jupiter. 
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Keisha Morris (1st Term): 
Keisha Morris is an Organizational Development Practitioner with a local healthcare system. She has over 20 years 
of experience in curriculum design, instructional content creation, in person and virtual facilitation, change 
management, strategic planning, and coaching. Keisha is passionate about the growth and development of others 
and seeks out opportunities to assist them in their lifelong journey of developing into their best selves. 
  

Keisha is a proud alum of Howard University (Washington, DC), where she obtained her Bachelor of Business 
Administration degree in International Business with a focus in Management. Keisha also has a Master of Arts in 
Leadership Ministry from Faith International University (Tacoma, WA) and is currently a second year PhD student 
studying Organizational Leadership at Regent University (Virginia Beach, VA).  Keisha is a member of the Board of 
Directors of the Girl Scouts of the Chesapeake Bay. 
  

Keisha is married and enjoys spending time with her family, friends, and dog (Harley).  
 

Devon Christine Manning (1st Term): 
Devon Manning is a Girl Scout Gold Award recipient and is currently the Director of Policy & Planning at the 
Delaware State Housing Authority. She has been with DSHA since 2010. Most of her work has involved coordinating 
with public and private partners to develop, implement, manage, and evaluate the effectiveness of housing programs 
and services designed to accommodate people with special housing needs. For the past three years, she has 
administered Delaware’s emergency rental assistance program, which has provided more than $130 million in rental 
and utility assistance to Delaware renter households facing economic hardship during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Devon holds a bachelor’s degree in history from The Ohio State University and a master’s degree in public 
administration from the University of Delaware. She lives in Milton with her husband and their three daughters. 
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Stacy Haddock Hassel (1st Term): 
Stacey Haddock Hassel serves as Director of External Affairs for Delaware Health Information Network, overseeing 
marketing and government affairs. She advocates for DHIN with consumer, legislative, media and corporate 
audiences; acts as business owner for DHIN's consumer services; and co-chairs the organization’s Diversity, Equity, 
and Inclusion initiatives. 
 

Locally, Stacey represents DHIN on the Lt. Governor's Behavioral Health Consortium Data and Policy Committee and, 
nationally, on the Civitas Networks for Health Government Relations and Advocacy Council.  
 
Prior to joining DHIN, Stacey held marketing leadership positions at several hospitals and regional advertising 
agencies. She has a BA in Communications, Law, Economics and Government (CLEG) from American University in 
Washington, DC, and an MBA in Healthcare Administration from Wilmington University. Stacey currently serves as 
Vice Chair of the Board of Directors for Planned Parenthood of Delaware. 


